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Upcoming Events
RCF Annual Spaghetti Dinner

June 5th, 2014 6:00pm-8:00pm, Viers Mill Recreation Center

VOTE on JUNE 24th!
Depending on the part of the neighborhood you live in you can vote at 

either the Viers Mill Recreation Center or the Rocking Horse Road Center.

The Newsletter of the Randolph Civic Association

Montrose Baptist Church and School 
Re-zone Application Update
By Brian Hooker

During the first week of May, neighbors abutting the 
Montrose Baptist Church property along Hunters Lane and 
Macon Road received notification from the church and 
school located on Randolph Road that they were applying 
to re-zone their property in advance of selling it. The letter, 
which has been posted on our website (randolphcivic.org), 
stated that the church was no longer near its congregation 
and students, and thus moving to be closer to those they 
serve. It is no secret that Montrose Baptist Church has 
been for sale for a while now and that they have bought 
property in the Gaithersburg area to which they plan on 
relocating. The property had previously been listed for $15 
million, however I am not sure if this is the price that is cur-
rently being offered by the future developer, identified as 
Palisades Development. 

According to the application filed with the County, the 
property is currently zoned as single family residential 
(R-60/R90) and they are requesting a zoning change to 
residential townhouse (RT-15). However, being a religious 
organization, they are exempt from the zoning requirement 
and accordingly classified as an “exempt commercial” 
property. This particular residential townhouse zone that is 
being requested would allow up to 130 townhomes to be 
built on the 8.76 acre site (5020, 5010, and 5100 Ran-
dolph Road). It should be noted that there are less dense 
residential townhouse zones that would allow 6 units per 
acre, 8 units per acre, 10 units per acre, and 12.5 units per 
acre. The RT-15, at 15 units per acre, is the most dense 
residential townhouse zone that is allowed by the County. 
It can be reasonably assumed that if the property were 
sold to a non-religious organization the new owner would 
have to maintain the use of the property within the single 
family residential use zoning requirement.

So the question before the neighborhood is whether 
or not this change is keeping with the character and vision 
of what we desire in our community. Given all the town-
home development going on in White Flint, is there really 
a demand for more townhomes? Would the community 
be better served by having another exempt commercial 
enterprise such as a private school occupy the space? 
Should it revert back to single-family residential use? As a 
community I believe it is important for our collective voice 
to be heard in this matter. I know around my neck of the 
Randolph Farms area questions are raised as to whether 
or not Veirs Mill Elementary School would be able to ac-
commodate 130 new housing units, as well as whether 
or not any future development will try to re-open Putnam 
Road to Macon Road, or what the impact to traffic would 
be on Randolph and Rocking Horse roads, etc. A lot of 
these concerns are rooted under the assumption that the 
re-zoning request will be approved. I think it has been a 
church and school since the late 1950s -- does a change 
in that use into dense housing mesh with our vision of our 
future neighborhood? We know that the White Flint II Sec-
tor Plan, which covers our neighborhood and the Montrose 
property, is on the horizon. Should this type of change wait 
until that process is complete?

The letter from Montrose Baptist Church said that 
they would hold a community meeting in May or June. As 
I write this I have yet to hear from the church. However, 
we do know when the County will be holding their hear-
ing. The re-zoning hearing is scheduled for September 
22, at 9:30am before the Board of Appeals on the 2nd 
Floor Hearing Room in the Council Office Building, 100 
Maryland Avenue in Rockville. In order to prepare for 
this meeting I would like you to share your thoughts over 
the Yahoo Group, or via direct email (email addresses of 
Board members are included inside the front cover of the 
Echo). Thanks and I look forward to hearing from you and 
continuing this discussion.
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RCA Executive Committee and 
Committee Chairs for 2014-2015

RCA Telephone Number: (240)668-4722.
Recorded announcements of community events, 24 hours a day. Callers may leave messages.

Membership in the RCA is $10.00 per year.

The Echo is the official publication of the Randolph Civic Association, Inc., P.O. Box 2202, 
North Bethesda, Maryland 20852. The Echo is published 8 times a year and distributed 
free to all residents of Franklin Park, Hilltop Square, Montrose Park, Randolph Hills, and 
Randolph Farms. Deadline for submission of articles varies; the next deadline is noted in 
each issue. If you would like to send an article in for consideration, please email the article 
to info@randolphcivic.org.

The Randolph Civic Association was formed in 1955 and incorporated in 1958. As stated 
in the original Articles of Incorporation, the purposes of the RCA are “to stimulate inter-
est in all community problems and improvements that will better the general welfare of 
the community [and] to pay strict attention to any attempt to lessen the value of property 
within its borders...”

Web site: www.randolphcivic.org

President’s Message
by Brian Hooker, RCA President

This past month saw two great events in our 
community - the State delegates’ forum and the 
MusicFest. The delegates’ forum was attended 
by all the delegates who are running to represent 
District 18 in Annapolis. Challengers Emily Shetty, 
Rick Kessler, Natali Fani-Gonzalez, and Elizabeth 
Matory were joined by the incumbents Al Carr, Ana 
Sol Gutierrez, and Jeff Waldstreicher to share with 
the neighborhood a little bit about themselves and 
what they hope to accomplish if they are elected to 
represent us. I can say that I valued being able to 
meet each candidate and ask any questions that 
I had. The primaries are June 24 with early voting 
beginning on June 12 and running through June 
19. My one disappointment with the event was 
the lack of participation from the neighborhood as 
a whole. As others have mentioned in the past, 
poor attendance may inhibit in our neighborhood’s 
ability to pull these types of events together in 
the future. We understand that we live in a very 
diverse and very busy neighborhood. The Civic 
Association is always looking for new ways to 
engage people. We have come up with a few new 
ideas, but more on that in a minute.

MusicFest was held on May 4th and it was 
another great time had by all in attendance. We 
had great musicians from all around the neighbor-
hood performing while we ate delicious Indian 
cuisine at Mem Sahib located in the Randolph 
Hills Shopping Center. I had the honor of present-
ing Christiana Drapkin this year’s Volunteer of the 
Year award. Christiana has done an incredible 
amount of work as a previous Civic Association 
Board member, garden liaison for the neighbor-
hood community garden, part of the neighborhood 
Welcome Wagon, and perhaps most profoundly 
for coordinating the annual holiday caroling in the 
neighborhood.

Since this is the last Echo prior to September 
we ask that you mark your calendars for October 
4th. This will be the date for the neighborhood’s 
Community Day. As in past years we plan on hav-
ing the annual 5K and kids’ fun run followed im-
mediately by a cookout at the pavilion in Randolph 
Hills Local 
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May 1st General Meeting Minutes
By Diane LaGrega Bertocchi

1. Call to order:  8:00PM
2. Candidates running for Delegate

1. Al Carr 
2. Natali Fani-Gonzalez 
3. Ana Sol Guiterrez  
4. Rick Kessler 
5. Elizabeth Matory 
6. Emily Shetty 
7. Jeff Waldstreicher 
8. Erin Yeagley – running for Democratic Central 
Committee

Opening remarks from the candidates:  

Al Carr – currently serving and is a member of the envi-
ronment matters committee.  He has worked with Pepco 
to improve the electrical services to the community and 
helped pass a law to set standards for electric usage.  He 
has also fought to keep service on the MARC line in our 
community and has worked to get a state grant to keep 
Garret Park nursery school open. www.alcarr.org

Natali Fani-Gonzalez – is a proud member of CASA de 
MD.  She is also a working Mom who understands the 
importance of family and work balance.  She is also en-
dorsed by Labor unions, CASA de MD, and Montgomery 
County Public schools.  www.natalifanigonzalez.com

Ana Sol Guiterrez – is a current Representative.  She 
served eight years on the Montgomery county school 
board, the largest in the state of Maryland.  The first 
Latina elected onto the school board and the Maryland 
delegate.  She strongly believes that Montgomery County 
is not getting their fair of the MD State budget.  www.
vote4ana.com

Rick Kessler – has been a local Democratic leader and 
precinct official for over 15 years and is currently the Vice-
Chair of the District 18 Democratic Caucus.  Believes that 
Montgomery County is being used as the ATM for the rest 
of the state, but the rest of the state is not following our 
values.  www.kesslerfordelegate.com

Elizabeth Matory – believes that we need basic middle 
class to grow in Montgomery County threw job creation 
for our young people.  We need to focus on the economy 
and provide young graduates with career options.  Be-
lieves that Montgomery County still has a problem with 
segregation in the school system.   www.elizabethmatory.
com

Emily Shetty – lives in Wheaton, MD and loves the di-
versity of the neighborhood.  She supports Montgomery 
County schools, but is concerned about the overcrowding 

in the schools. She is for “Fair Funding Distribution” of our 
tax paying dollars, encouraging small businesses, and im-
provements in public transportation. www.emilyshetty.com

Jeff Waldstreicher – enjoys reading the ECHO, especially 
the voicemail system.  His issues and concerns for Mont-
gomery County are Education, Environment, Transporta-
tion, and the Economy downturn that has hurt the county 
and especially the Randolph Hills neighborhood.  www.
jeffwaldstreicher.com

Rich Madaleno – is our current State senator.  Would like 
to remind everyone about early voting and that you need 
to register as a Democrat in order to vote in the Demo-
cratic primary in Maryland. 
The Primary Election Day is Tuesday June 24, but there 
is early voting starting June 12th thru June 19th from 
10:00am to 8:00pm.  The four closest voting centers for 
District18 are 

Jane Lawton Recreation Center
4301 Willow Lane, Chevy Chase MD 20815

Montgomery County Executive Office Building
101 Monroe Street, Silver Spring MD 20850

Silver Spring Civic Building
8525 Fenton Street, Silver Spring MD 20910

Wheaton Community Recreation Center
11711 Georgia Avenue, Wheaton MD 20996   

Official RCA Meeting began at 9:35pm

3. Old Business:

●Rocking Horse Center: Some RCA members have a 
meeting scheduled with MCPS’ Manager for Facilities to 
discuss Rocking Horse Center in June 2014.
●MusicFest 2014 tickets are now on sale!  The first 25 
tickets sold will be entered into a raffle for a $50 gift card 
from Fresh Market.  Tickets can be purchased online.
●The Community Yard Sale/Bazaar is Saturday, May 3rd.  
●RCF Spaghetti Dinner on June 5th will start at 6:00pm.  
The RCA meeting will begin immediately following the 
completion of the dinner, around 7:30pm.  This meeting 
will include a presentation by Friends of White Flint about 
projects that are on the horizon.
●Elections for RCA – The New Board Members are
President – Brian Hooker
Vice President 1 – Mark Nensel
Vice President 2 – Matt Tifford
Secretary – Diane LaGrega Bertocchi
Director – Amber Tedesco
Director – Jason Ott (filling final 2 years of vacated term)
•White Flint Update:  Pike & Rose construction is mov-
ing along and the 
farmers market is (Continued on Page 14)
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as a Randolph Civic Association resident, 
we’d love for you to enjoy a 

Free Appetizer

Please bring this ad along to receive your free appetizer Monday - Thursday for lunch or dinner.
One per table please. Thank you for redeeming this offer once. Not valid with other offers. Expires 6/30/14.

Located in North Bethesda Market
across from Whole Foods. 

11333 Woodglen Dr, Rockville, MD 20852 / paladarlatinkitchen.com / 301-816-1100
Free parking is available daily after 5pm and all day on weekends in our lot off Woodglen Dr.   

 summer at

STRATHMORE
Free Outdoor Concerts
WEDNESDAYS, 7PM
GAZEBO STAGE

Ben Sollee
JUNE 25

Ester Rada
JULY 2

Martha Redbone  
Roots Project
JULY 9

The Barefoot Movement
JULY 16

Conjunto Chappottín
JULY 23

The Chuck Brown
All Star Go-Go Band
JULY 30

Cathy Ponton King
AUGUST 6

UkeFest 2014
AUGUST 13

DakhaBrakha 
AUGUST 20

Backyard Theater for Children
THURSDAYS, 9:30 & 11:30AM, BACKYARD THEATER STAGE

Recess Monkey
JUNE 26

Mister G: ABC Fiesta
JULY 10

Story Pirates
JULY 17

Tim and the 
Space Cadets
JULY 24

CityDance: 
Rhythm of Lanka
JULY 31

FRIDAY, AUGUST 1—
SATURDAY, AUGUST 2
MUSIC CENTER, MANSION & 
GROUNDS

A delicious 2-day food and 
music extravaganza! Learn 
from world-class chefs and 
the hottest local taste-makers, 
savor gourmet bites from 
the best DC food trucks, and 
sample a huge variety of food 
and drinks at talks and tastings 
held throughout the day!

™

™

Giada 
De Laurentiis

Recess Monkey

Ben Sollee

Bizarre Foods Chef
Andrew Zimmern

www.strathmore.org
(301) 581-5100
5301 Tuckerman Lane, N. Bethesda
Groups Save! (301) 581-5199
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The RCA Hotline
240-668-4722 (4RCA)

Calls Received April 20, 2014 
through May 22nd, 2014

General Note: The RCA gets a 
lot of calls about code violations (untagged cars, tall 
grass, etc). Please note that phone numbers for agen-
cies that handle such matters are published on the 
website. You don’t have to leave your name or phone 
number. The RCA reserves the right to not publish any 
calls that could be viewed as solicitations, personal 
attacks against neighbors or calls longer than 1.5 min-
utes due to the time it takes to transcribe and cost to 
publish. You can always email the RCA at info@ran-
dolphcivic.org  or submit an article for publication to the 
Echo editor.
04-24-14 (Thurs) at 7:37pm. Not Anonymous.  
Received via info@RandolphCivic.org.  Hi!
I’m a long time member of RCA and a resident of 
Montrose Park. I am interested in the plans for the old 
right-of-way behind our neighborhood. It seems that 
the County intends to proceed with the construction of 
a road there, a road that will help no one and result in 
the destruction of more trees and green areas. It will 
also cause the stampede of all kinds of wildlife, into our 
yards, driveways and streets. We have the much-tout-
ed and very expensive ICC connector as an example. 
It is barely used. Also, the Montrose Parkway, although 
beautiful and pleasant to walk along, is quite underuti-
lized.  I do believe that the county’s resources could be 
better spent in education, shelter, or the repair of the 
existing roads, which are looking more and more like 
an obstacle course with the proliferation of potholes. 
Thank you. [RCA Note: This is the type of issue that 
is perfect to bring to an RCA meeting. We’ve dicussed 
this in multiple editions of the Echo, but decisions are 
made on community positions at our RCA meetings. 
It’s the best way to voice your opiion on County policy 
and projects.]

04-28-14 (Mon) at 9:30am. Not Anonymous. Hi, I 
wanted to get more information on the Randolph Civic 
Association; I believe you have an event coming up on 
May 4th. Thank you very much.

04-29-14 (Tues) at 10:21am.  Not Anonymous.  Good 
morning, I’m interested in getting a space or a booth at 
the Bazaar.  Please call me back; thank you!

05-02-14 (Fri) at 2:10pm.  Not Anonymous. Hi!  I’m 
curious about what time the doors open at the yard 
sale tomorrow as far as for setting up your own booth.  
If you have a chance to call me back today I’d greatly 
appreciate it. Thank you.

News from Girl Scout Troop 1079
by Leora Hernandez

Our troop has decided to make this the final year.  
It was not an easy decision but with two troop mem-
bers moving away at the end of the school year and 
the remaining two having busy schedules we conclud-
ed this was the best.  

To close out the year we will have a fun filled 
backyard camping event the girls have planned them-
selves.  It includes making most of their meals from 
scratch including lasagna, lemonade, and personal 
pizzas.  In between meals, they will be tie-dyeing 
things like pillow cases and shirts, making friendship 
bracelets for each other, and taking instant pictures to 
remember their time as a troop.  

What do teenage girls like to do?  Apparently, go 
out to eat.  We hope to gather one last time to eat 
out at a nice restaurant and celebrate our last get-
together.  

It has been wonderful being involved with girl 
scouts over the past 9 years and a troop leader for 8 
of those.  There are lots of fond memories of stormy 
campouts, breakfast with the dolphins, selling cook-
ies, learning to make our own skin cream for a spa 
day, seeing “The Nutcracker”, participating in the 
Cherry Blossom Festival, and so much more.  

(Continued on Page 7)
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Park. We’ll have more information closer to the date 
on the neighborhood Yahoo Group, the RCA website, 
and in the September Echo as well. The other news 
of interest is the zoning change request submitted by 
Montrose Christian on Randolph Road. Please see my 
accompanying article in this Echo for more information 
and be sure to get on the Yahoo Group if you want to 
follow this development over the summer.

You may have noticed that the intersection of 
Boiling Brook Parkway/Rocking Horse Road has been 
painted along with the Boiling Brook and Schuylkill 
Road (eastbound) intersection in advance of the traf-
fic calming/traffic control measures that have been 
discussed and described over the last several months 
(see April and May Echo’s for details). The next phase 
will involve the placement of temporary markings so 
travelers can get used to the change before they begin 
pouring any concrete. As with previous improvements 
they will likely take a little getting used to once they 
are in place, but hopefully they will have their desired 
outcomes of increasing safety for pedestrians, bikers, 
and vehicles, and perhaps reminding travelers that 
they are driving in a neighborhood.

Lastly, I wanted to solicit the neighborhood’s 
thoughts on improving attendance at Civic Association 
meetings. Some thoughts that have been discussed 

includes providing a small stipend for someone to trans-
late some of the Echo articles into Spanish, reducing the 
number of general meetings from every other month to just 
4 times (once per quarter) per year, and/or having each 
meeting be part of a larger event featuring food and drink. 
Or perhaps we should just maintain the status quo. If you 
are, or are not, a regular meeting attendee, please send 
me your thoughts at info@randolphcivic.org on how you 
think we can improve neighborhood participation in the 
Civic Association. 

President’s Message
(continued from page 2)

Hotline
(continued from page 6)

05-02-14 (Fri) at 9:02pm. Not Anonymous. Hi, I’m call-
ing about the MusicFest that’s coming up.  Please call me 
back!  Thank you!

05-04-14 (Sun) at 8:46am. Not Anonymous.  Good 
morning. I spoke with someone last week in regards 
to the Bazaar and I was told that it’s on May the 4th at 
Loehmann’s Plaza and I’m here at 8:30 and nobody is 
here.  So, kindly give me a call back.

05-05-14 (Mon) at 1:30pm.  Not Anonymous. Yes, I’d like 
to know whether you have a listing of someone in the 
neighborhood who is looking to cut grass? 
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Community Fixture: Second 
Chance Wildlife Center
By Mark Nensel

A few Saturdays ago, my wife and I were in our backyard 
doing some spring yard-chores when up walked a very small 
black squirrel.  He walked right up to my wife, put his hands 
on her sneakers, and started to crawl up her leg. While that 
was clearly a bit alarming at first, and she managed to shake 
him off, it was clear that he had no fear of us.  We soon real-
ized, due to his very small size, that he was a baby, and that 
he had fallen out of tree and he needed help.  I went inside 
and donned some gloves and a heavy sweatshirt and came 
back out to him, and he approached me and started up my 
leg, at which point I was able to grab him gently and hold him 
in my arms and warm him up. He searched the crook of my 
arm for something to nibble on, but I was obviously not his 
Mom. They were long separated by then; he was orphaned 
and lost.  We resolved to take care of him and we put him in 
a hamster cage and gave him some water and nuts. I soon 
realized he had fleas, so we did not bring him inside, and he 
spent two more nights outside (his cage covered in blan-
kets). 

By Monday morning it had begun pouring rain. I went 
to work and realized the squirrel needed proper care, so I 
googled ‘squirrel rescue’. The first thing that came up was 
an advice site that 
very quickly indicat-
ed that everything 
we had done to 
care for him was 
wrong – he should 
not have been eat-
ing nuts, he should 
not have had 
water, he should 
not have been left 
outside.  Also very 
quickly I came 
upon the Second 
Chance Wildlife 
Center at www.
scwc.org, which is 
a non-profit enter-
prise “dedicated to 
rehabilitating and 
releasing ill, injured 
and orphaned 
wildlife.” Thankfully, 
they were nearby, 
in Gaithersburg 
up near Airpark 
Dr.  I raced home, 
plucked the baby 
squirrel from the 
cage, put him in a 
small box with a 

towel, and headed up there.
The Second Chance Wildlife Center is located in an 

old farmhouse, set on the remnants of what was once a 
much larger farm, and is staffed by caring, licensed and 
certified wildlife rehabilitators. I was soon informed that the 
baby squirrel was only five weeks old; he was dehydrated 
and was experiencing a near-pneumonia bronchial situa-
tion. He needed immediate care (and they gave it to him).  
We should have brought him there the minute we found 
him.

It turns out that the squirrel has survived. He will stay 
at Second Chance until he is 20 weeks old, and by then he 
will have bonded with and learned from the other squirrels. 
He will then be released into the woodlands surrounding 
the Wildlife Center

And so, fellow RCA-Land residents – it is springtime, 
and baby animals may be falling from the trees.  They 
do not have to die. They can be taken care of by trained 
professionals in a calm, clean and caring environment not 
very far from here.  I encourage you to visit the scwc.org 
website and learn more about them. Volunteer programs 
and internships are available, and donations are tax-
deductible.
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My name is Bache Fichter; My Company Round Hill Realty is a Real Estate 
Investment Company, purchasing homes in need of repair in the Randolph 
Civic Association area. If it's time to sell, consider selling to me. Here's what 
my Company and I have to o�er:

Sell Your House in 7 Days!!!

If it's time to sell, give me a call! I'll be happy to view your home, and
give you an honest opinion of its value and what I can do for you!

Call: Bache Fichter
301-602-1406

bachefichter@aol.com

• We will buy your home AS-IS.

• We pay top dollar! In many cases you will net the same or more than selling 

with a Realtor. Many of your neighbors have sold to us. We make it very easy.

• We will close the sale on YOUR Schedule.

• NO Commissions.

• We will PAY your transfer and recordation TAXES.

• NO Repairs, No Inspections, No appraisals required.

• Overwhelmed about having to pack and move? Leave anything you don't 

want, we will take care if it for you!

Bache Fichter owns and operates Round Hill Realty LLC a MD Real Estate Investment 
Company that purchases homes in your area. Bache Fichter is also a licensed Realtor in 
MD a�liated with Barsch Realty LLC (301.861.0006). This advertisement is not a 
solicitation to list your home for sale. Bache Fichter is not seeking listings; he is seeking 
homes to purchase directly from potential sellers in your area.
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The Clear Choice

for

District 18

www.elizabethmatory.com
www.facebook.com/MatoryForMaryland

Twitter: @ElizabethMatory

“Rebuilding the Middle Class is the only 
way we will truly progress as a community, 
county, and State.”   - Liz Matory

VOTE
JUNE 24TH
Democratic Primary

Engagements    Weddings
Honeymoons    Home Setup

www.1-stopplanning.com 
A 1-stop shop dedicated to helping you plan 

your major life events.
 

 Life Events Coordinator  
Josephine Ocheni 

(240) 481-9850 
Email us: Events@1-stopplanning.com or visit our website for 

more information 
 

Paid Advertisement
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Defending 

the 
Quality of 
Life of All 
Residents 

 
 

Natali was the lead lobbyist for the Maryland DREAM 
Act. She was honored with the Maryland 2013 Leading 
Women Award by the Daily Record and the 2014 
Maryland General Assembly Official Citation for her 
contributions and commitment to inspiring change in 
the community.  
 
Natali has the vision, leadership and 

commitment to fight for all 
residents of Montgomery County  

in the General Assembly 
================================== 
“As a mother of 2 young children, I will fight to 
ensure that each child has the resources needed to 
succeed.  
 
“Promoting family economic security is essential for a 
sustainable economy. 
 
“I believe in responsible growth and understand that 
environmental issues are social issues,” stated Natali 
Fani-Gonzalez. 
 

PROVEN RECORD – EFFECTIVE LEADERSHIP 
Natali has been endorsed by: Montgomery County Public 
Schools Retirees Association, Maryland AFL-CIO, UFCW 
Local 400, Building Trades Council, CASA in Action, 
Progressive Neighbors, the Montgomery County Hispanic 
Democratic Club and the Coalition of Asian Pacific 
American Democrats of Maryland. Natali received NARAL 
Pro-Choice MD 100% rating. 

 
NataliFaniGonzalez.com  301.841.7279  @Natali.Fani 

Authorized by Friends of Natali Fani-Gonzalez Chair Y. Maria 
Martinez. Treasurer W. Steven Smitson. 

NATALI  
FANI-GONZALEZ 

Democrat for Delegate 

News from Cub Scout Pack 1081
by Leora Hernandez

Pack 1081 is accepting boys from first grade to fifth 
grade into their pack. The boys enjoy learning all kinds of 
life skills and have experience a wide variety of activities 
such as camping, trips to museums, bowling, and skiing. 

In March - T. Parker, J. Tallman, J. Hackenberg, C. 
Hackenberg, F. Ayala, M. Ayala, and T. Kyaw spent the 
night the Maryland Science Center in Baltimore with other 
scouts from other packs.  They enjoyed some of the exhib-
its and an IMAX movie.

In April - Adults and cub scouts participated in the 
stream clean-up organized by Boy Scout Troop 1083.

The Pack had their Pow Wow in which new scouts 
received their Indian names from the medicine man.  
Order of the Arrow members performed a ceremony and 
awarded the Arrow of Light to the graduating Webelos II J. 
Tallman, W. Metelko, T. Kyaw, W. Tun, and S. Hernandez.  
The same Webelos II bridged over to Boy Scouts and 
were welcomed along with their families into Troop 1083.  
The Webelos I performed the closing flag ceremony.

The pack had a family campout at Cabin John.  They 
also held their last pack meeting for this scouting year 
where each of the boys graduates to their new ranks.

In the summer months the Pack will have a picnic, 
participate in day camp for the younger scouts and sleep 
away camp for the Webelos.  

The Pack meets Mondays at Viers Mill Elementary 
School during the school year starting at 6:30 pm. Boys in 
grades 1st - 5th are welcome to join. You can contact our 
Pack Master at rchackenberg@verizon.net

R a n d o l p h  C i v i c  F o u n d a t i o n  N e w s
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Troop 1083 News
By Ben Pitkin

During April, the Troop welcomed its newest mem-
bers, as the “graduating classes” of Webelos II Scouts 
from Packs 493 and 1081 were the center of attention 
for the exciting Bridging Ceremony. Current Scouts as-
sisted in the ceremonies, and welcomed their new fellow 
Scouts as they crossed over from Cub Scouting and into 
the Troop 1083 family.  On the weekend of April 25-27, 
the newly bridged Scouts joined their older colleagues 
for a campout at Maryland’s Smallwood State Park, 
just south of Indian Head and across the Potomac from 
Quantico. 

The next camping opportunity followed three short 
weeks later, on May 16-18, at Patapsco Valley State 
Park in Ellicott City. The weekend’s activities included 
geocaching, hiking, and rank advancement. 

Also in April, Troop 1083 Scouts Noah Hall and Mat-
thew Tiffany participated in the Order of the Arrow (OA) 
“Ordeal” induction. They were nominated and elected by 
their fellow Scouts, who recognize their friendly leader-
ship among peers. The OA is recognized as Scouting’s 
National Honor Society, and the Ordeal emphasizes 
service and self-sacrifice. Additionally, Ryan Driscoll, 
who participated in his Ordeal ceremony last year and 
recently transferred to Troop 1083 from Troop 463, took 
the next step when he was inducted into the OA Brother-
hood. 

June will bring the annual beach weekend campout 
at Pocomoke State Park and Ocean City, with a day at 
the beach and a night on the boardwalk, right after the 
school year comes to a close. How’s that for a way to 
kick off summer vacation! Then, in late July, many of 
the Scouts will attend weeklong summer camp at Camp 
Rodney on the upper Chesapeake Bay. 

Each year since 2007, at least one Scout from 
Troop 1083 has served as a staff member at the Na-
tional Capital Area Council’s summer camp in Goshen, 
Virginia. Troop 1083’s staffers have always stood out 
as model counselors. They love the outdoors, they’re 
spirited, and they know their stuff. They’re sincerely 
dedicated to making the young campers’ experience a 
memorable one for all the right reasons. In 2014, the 
Troop will continue—or should I say expand—that tradi-
tion, as rookie staffers Kevin Oakes and Corey Byrne 
will join the 4th-year veteran Matthew Best at Goshen. 
In addition, Ben Safford will become the first member of 
Troop 1083 ever to work on the staff at Camp Rodney.      

If you are a boy who has finished the fifth grade you 
can join us. We meet Monday nights at 7:30 at Viers Mill 
ES, or call Scoutmaster Dave Talbott at 301-933-0048. 
Check out the troop web page at www.troop1083.org.

Paid Advertisement
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RCF President’s Message
by Lindsay Hoffman

It has been a fantastic year for the Randolph Civic 
Foundation.  Not only have we sponsored two neigh-
borhood clean-ups, but we’ve also recently adopted the 
entire length of Boiling Brook Parkway as part of our 
county’s “Adopt a Road” program.  We helped sponsor 
neighborhood holiday caroling, service projects by local 
Eagle Scout candidates and multiple neighborhood 
Block Parties.  And, as always, we have continued 
improving our neighborhood entrances with colorful 
flowers and landscaping.

Our Spaghetti Dinner in June was catered by our 
newest neighborhood gem, Vignola Gourmet, who 
donated the whole spread for our fantastic community 
gathering.  Thank you, Vignola Gourmet!  Following 
dinner, the RCF held elections during our Annual 
Meeting.  It was then that we said goodbye to Mike 
Saunders, who has reached his term limit with the RCF 
Board of Directors.  Mike has been, and will continue 
to be, a stalwart in our community and his voice will be 
missed in our active work.  Thank you for your service, 
Mike!

We also welcome Ashley Salganik as President 
of our Board of Directors!  Ashley lives with her fam-
ily in Franklin Park and we’re always excited to have 
new blood active with our work.  Keep an eye out for 
her messages in upcoming ECHOs.  As for me, I’ll be 
sticking around in the role of Secretary for the Board 
(our former secretary, Bob Walker, has shifted into a 
Director position).  See you around the neighborhood!

R a n d o l p h  C i v i c  F o u n d a t i o n  N e w s

RCF Board of Directors for 2013-2014
OFFICERS
President
Lindsay Hoffman
4602 Wilwyn Way
301-775-9807

Vice President
Michelle Canick
11513 Ashley Drive
301-468-7310
mcanick@hotmail.com

Secretary
Bob Walker
11813 Ashley Drive
amorworks1@aol.com

Treasurer
Mark Nensel 
11830 Rocking Horse Rd 
301-351-1957

Directors
Mike Saunders
12107 Hunters Lane 
301-468-9268

Karen Helfert
11429 Ashley Drive
301-468-0236

Alison Dewey
5003 Macon Drive
sabaly@hotmail.com

The Randolph Civic Foundation  originated in 1996. It was formed to provide  educational and 
charitable services to the Randolph Community. The address is: Randolph Civic Foundation,  
PO Box 489, Garrett Park, MD 20896-0489

www.RandolphCivicFoundation.org - Phone: 240-389-4723

Venture Crew 1083
By Ben Pitkin

Did you attend the RCA Spring Bazaar at Loehmann’s 
Plaza on May 3? Venture Crew 1083 now sponsors that 
semiannual event, and provides the food and beverage 
sales for hungry and thirsty bazaar-goers. Perhaps you 
saw the Crew there, and made a purchase to support their 
efforts. The Crew thanks you! The proceeds support the 
Crew’s High Adventure component, and as the dozens of 
young men and women who’ve been able to trek the New 
Mexico wilderness in recent years will attest, it is truly the 
trip of a lifetime. Every bit you do to help—and enjoying a 
burger and a soda helps—is most appreciated. 

The next RCA Bazaar will be in October. Remember 
to check back the September Echo, or the RCA Yahoo 
group, for the exact date.  

Do you like Mexican food? Really good Mexican food? 
If so, the Crew would like to invite you visit their friends at 
the Villa Maya restaurant at 5532 Norbeck Road (at the 
corner with Bauer Drive, in the Safeway shopping center) 
on Monday, June 16, anytime from 4 pm to 8 pm. If you 
tell your server you’re there for the Venture Crew fundrais-
er, then the owners will donate 15% of your total check to 
the Crew (20% if you pay by cash)! If you’ve ever dined at 
Villa Maya, you already know the food and beverages are 
well worth the trip; but the funding boost you’ll give to the 
Crew on June 16 really puts the cherry on top. So mark 
your calendar, and when you go, remember to tell your 
server you’re there to help the Venture Crew!

As part of the preparation for next summer’s big trip, 
the Crew’s 2015 Philmont contingent will have a weeklong 
High Adventure tune-up this summer on the High Knoll 
Trail at the Blue Ridge Mountains Council’s Scout reserva-
tion in Virginia. This will be the first time a 1083 Philmont 
Crew-in-training has visited High Knoll, in rugged high-
altitude terrain in the Jefferson National Forest, southwest 
of Roanoke. It’s sure to be a memorable trek!

Venturing is open to coed youth aged 14 through 20. 
Because its members are a little older, Crew activities are 
more self-directed, and typically more advanced, than 
those of Boy Scout and Girl Scout units. Crew meetings 
are Monday nights during the school year from 6:30–7:30 
pm at Viers Mill ES. Why not join us? Bring a like-minded 
friend so you’ll already know someone else at the meet-
ing! For more information, contact crew advisor Greg 
Skolnik at 301-942-3755.
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C L A S S I F I E D S
The Echo publishes classified ads free for RCA members, to a maxi-
mum of one ad per year per household. Additional ads may be pur-
chased for $5.00. The Echo makes no claims or guarantees regarding 
the quality of goods or services sold.

WATERCOLOR CLASSES.  Learn to paint in nearby 
Garrett Park! Small, informal classes for adults. All 
levels welcome, including complete beginners. Held 
in teacher’s Victorian home. Martha Seigel, MFA, the 
American University, over 30 years experience.  Call 
301-946-5388.
BEST BUDDIES PETSITTING SERVICE: Going out of 
town? Need your dog to be walked daily? Have a cat 
that needs to be boarded? Well we are a home away 
from home providing the best loving care for your pet 
depending on your needs. We board cats and dogs 
and we do not crate them. We have a fenced-in quarter 
acre lot right here in Randolph Hills! Dogs get two 30 
minute walks daily and all animals get breakfast and 
dinner; we provide the food! Between walks, there is 
plenty of playtime. Prices reasonable and our schedule 
is setup to meet your needs. Pickup and drop-off ser-
vice is provided if needed. Any medications can and 
will be administered. We are bonded and insured. Call 
Danny Beigel at: 240.654.0694 or go to www.bestbud-
diespetservice.com email us at bestbuddiespetsitting@
hotmail.com
Services to offer: Snow removal, lawn mowing, 
mulching, and any yard clean up. Contact Matthew 
Best, M.best11302@gmail.com, Mobile: 240-515-
5670

Alterations and Sewing, Kniting, & Crocheting 
30 years of experience reasonable.
Call Kathy # 301-943-4014

Want to make some extra money 
and help the RCA? We’re looking 
for people to fill two positions: 
Echo Production Manager and 
Membership Coordinator. The 
membership coordinator position 
comes with a $750 stipend and 
bonuses based on performance. 
The Echo Production Manager 
job some with a free copy of the 
Adobe Creative Suite software 
(valued at over $1000). For the 
production manager job you 
must have some experience with 
Adobe InDesign and Photoshop. 
If you’re interested email info@
randolphcivic.org

10% off any service for new customers

May Meeting Minutes
(continued from page 4)

very popular.  
A special thanks to Chad Salganik for his two years of 
service as President. 
4. New Business: 
•Montrose School has filed to rezone.  They want to 
rezone to a residential zone, in order to sell the property 
which is 6 acres. The RCA is excited about something 
new being built in that location but is concerned with the 
unknown factors regarding development. 
•New checks will be ordered with a new address.   
5. Standard Business and Reports – No Reports
6. The RCA Meeting Adjourned at 10:00 P.M.
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LOEHMANN’S PLAZA 
5200-5290 Randolph Road    Rockville, MD 20852 

GROCERY  
 

Safeway     
 (301) 770-3665 

JBG ROSENFELD RETAIL · 4445 Willard Avenue, Suite 700, Chevy Chase, MD 20815  ·  www.jbgr.com · (301) 657-0700  fax (301) 657-9850 

RESTAURANTS/ 
AND EATERIES 

 
Boston Market         
(301) 984-0990 

 
El Patio                              

(301) 231-9225 
 

Subway                                  
(301) 881-4672 

SERVICES  
 
Congressional Bank       

(301) 984-6000 
 

W.F. Tailor    
(301) 230-2299 

SPECIALTY 
 

Chuck E. Cheese’s                   
(301) 468-2491 

 
Dollar Tree                                

(301) 231-6097 
 

Flynn O'Hara Uniforms  
(301) 838-8958 

 
Parcel Plus                                   

(301) 468-2177 
 

Royal Martial Arts                      
(301) 770-1007 

 
Sherwin-Williams               
(301) 984-7124 

 
West Marine Store                            

(301) 230-0945 

BEAUTY 
 

Hair Systems 
(301) 770– 0358 

 
Lifestyle Spa                                

(301) 468-9770 
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